ASU 2013-2014 Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes
October 23, 2013 3:00 p.m. MCS 203/204


I. Senators Present: 
David Dewar (President), Andrew Siefker, Adam Parker, Rob LeGrand, Connie Russell, Roberto Garza, Nicole St. Germaine, Bill Taylor, Janet Maxwell, Heather Braden, David Faught, George Pacheco, Jr., Connie Kelley, Donna Gee, Alaric Williams, Jason Naaktgeboren, Nick Negovetich, Pat Simpson, Mike Butler, Charles Allen

Senators Absent: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Heather Braden, Will Dickson, Tom Starkey, Dinah Harriger Cumming, Richard Lawrence

II. Invited Guests

1. Dr. Brian May, President of ASU – Dr. May discussed the search for the new chancellor. There will be representatives from Angelo State University on the committee.  The likely date for hiring a new chancellor should be early June.
A. Dr. Siefker asked Dr. May wether or not ASU provides liability insurance for faculty.  Dr. May replied that all faculty and employees are protected for legal fees and personal liability for lawsuits brought by students and other liability issues.  Dr. May mentioned that the university is looking into automobile insurance.  Additionally, he mentioned that all drivers that are driving rental or personal vehicles on university business must register as drivers with the university.  
2. Dr. Nancy Allen, Interim Provost/Vice President for Academic Affairs.- Dr. Allen discussed the new OP 06 committee.  The committee will review 11 operating policies.  As the committee proceeds, they will bring revisions of operating policies to the Faculty Senate for discussion.  
Dr. Allen also discussed the academic workload operating policy OP 06.02.  Our policy is similar to Texas Tech’s policy. We also have another policy under Human Resources that specifically addresses workload under grants.  
3. Mrs. Suzie Dusek, ASU Staff Senate President.- Mrs. Dusek discussed contributions to charitable organizations through the annual giving campaign.  Last year the campaign totalled over $27,000.  The goal this year is to surpass $30,000 in donations.  Mrs. Dusek encouraged the faculty senate to encourage constituents to donate.  Mrs. Dusek discussed a faculty/staff social for a welcome back reception in the spring semester and asked if the faculty senate would agree to participate in the reception along with the staff senate.  Mrs. Dusek discussed a scholarship fund for faculty and staff who are also currently students.  There is $2,900 available currently in the fund and it will continue to be an active fund through the annual giving campaign.  




III. Approval of September minutes

The acceptance of minutes was proposed by Janet Maxwell, and seconded by Bill Taylor. Dr. Siefker requested a correction to the discussion.

Minutes passed pending corrections. All in favor except Dr. LeGrand, who abstained.


IV. Standing Committee Reports

None were discussed due to the early dismissal last month.
1. Academic Affairs
2. Bylaws and Standing Rules
3. University Affairs
4. Student Affairs
5. External Affairs 
6. Committee on Committees 
.
Unfinished Business 
7. Update committee membership – Dr. Dewar requested that all committee meet to elect a chairperson if that has not yet been completed.

8. Fall break – Dr. Dewar brought up the discussion of a fall break.  The question of taking an additional day the Wednesday prior to Thanksgiving was discussed.  A concern was brought up about where the extra day off would be made up.  Dr. Dewar asked the University Affairs committee to investigate options for adding a fall break.


New Business
9. Online Courses and Faculty Status – Dr. Dewar brought up the following questions: Will faculty who offer online courses in the core be able to count online courses as one of the four?  
Will tenure track faculty remain on tenure track if they teach online, and will we hire non-Ph.D. faculty to replace faculty members lost due to retirement?  
Will we be able to maintain academic standards in the face of recruitment and retention concerns?  
Discussion of various options to address Dr. Dewar’s concerns were discussed.  Dr. Gee recommended that the Faculty Senate try to come up with ways to address these concerns through recommendations.  Dr. Taylor mentioned that the issues faced by offering online courses are the same issues met by face-to-face courses.  Dr. Maxwell read a portion of OP 04.11 which states that online instructors must meet the same qualifications as face-to-face instructors.  Dr. Gee asked who has access to our courses and for what purpose.  Dr. Simpson mentioned that instructional designers who have access to online courses are there solely to assist instructors with providing quality material that is accessible to students.  Dr. Siefker brought up the issue of offering tenure-track positions to instructors who live out of state.  Dr. Negovetich brought up the issue of intellectual property of course material offered online.  Several senators wanted more clarification about the issue of intelectual property.  

10. Shared Governance- Dr. Dewar has asked Jim Hindman to make a presentation to the Faculty Senate about how to successfully incorporate shared governance at ASU.  

11. Pay for Freshman Seminars- Pay for teaching freshman seminars will be reduced from $2,000 to $1,500.  Dr. Dewar recommended that senators encourage constituents to submit proposals to teach freshman seminars.  Dr. Dewar would like to create an ad hoc committee to help improve the freshman seminar course by modeling the courses after those at University of Texas by making them a 3 hour core course as opposed to a 1 hour core course.  Additionally, he asked for senators to teach these courses so that they may have the experience with the courses to be able to provide feedback to help improve these courses.  Dr. Dewar also asked University Affairs to look into changing the freshman seminar to a 3 hour course.

12. Faculty Socials- Dr. Dewar asked senators to come up with ideas regarding ways to get faculty members from across campus to get together to improve relationships between faculty members from different departments.  

Roundtable

1. Dr. Dewar brought up an issue from a constituent who asked about allowing students to drop courses without the instructor’s signature.  Academic Affairs committee will look into issues associated with this concern.
2. Dr. Gee brought up an issue regarding overloads associated with grants.  Dr. Maxwell will look into this issue as she is involved with the OP 06.XX committee and the Academic Affairs committee.  
3. Dr. Negovetich asked Dr. Dewar to send out documents as PDFs.  He also asked about merit pay increases for instructors and tenured/tenure track faculty members.  Dr. Gee mentioned that Faculty Senate made a recommendation to the adminstration in the recent past that addressed the concerns with merit raises.  Dr. Gee will look into the document that was submitted and bring it to the next Faculty Senate meeting.
4. Dr. Siefker asked Dr. Dewar if he will be attending the Texas Council of Faculty Senates Conference.  Dr. Dewar will be attending this conference this week and will report back to the senate next month.  Dr. Siefker also asked what others heard from Dr. May about changes to core courses as discussed at the September meeting.  A discussion of the content of what was said at the September meeting took place.  
5. Dr. Gee wanted to remind the senate about the concern with adding a female faculty dressing area in the CHP.  

Adjournment

Dr. Siefker moved to adjourn at 5:29, Dr. Gee seconded. 
